SHALLOTTE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

PRE-AGENDA MEETING

FEBRUARY 26, 2008

5:15 P.M.

The Shallotte Board of Aldermen met for a pre-agenda meeting on February 26, 2008 at 5:15 p.m. in the council chambers of the Shallotte Town Hall with Mayor Gerald Long presiding.

Aldermen present:  Buddy Kelly, Larry Harrelson, John Kinlaw, Walt Eccard and Alan Lewis

Aldermen absent:  None

Staff present:  Sandy Hewett, Mimi Gaither, Laura Thompson, Cindy Babson, Chris Rogers, Paul Dunwell, Rodney Gause, Paul Sabiston and Albert Hughes

I.  CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Long called the meeting to order.  A motion was made by John Kinlaw seconded by Buddy Kelly to open the meeting.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

II.  DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. Town Engineer Report – Engineer David Bowman updated the Board on several ongoing projects within the Town.  He stated he is waiting on the State regarding the Brierwood Lift Station and work has just begun on the regular lift station near the overpass.

2. Update relating to central fire station construction and an invoice from Stewart, Cooper & Newell - Jim Stewart was in attendance and informed the Board that on March 5, 2008 at 11:00 a.m. the USDA should perform their final inspection of the building.  Almost all of the punch list items are complete, including the County and Fire Marshal approval.  Mr. Stewart also commented on the outstanding invoices (since July) owed to him from the Town of Shallotte.  He distributed a timeline, which begins with the initial AIA Document B151-1997 executed by Mayor Long and himself, dated February 1, 2006.  Alderman Kelly asked if we wrote a check for what was owed to you tonight, what would the total be?  Mr. Stewart said the total would be approximately $15,500, which includes the billings since July, reimbursables and anything else that may come up.  Alderman Eccard commented the second contract (issued by the USDA) more than like supercedes the first contract.  Administrator Sabiston stated we should probably go into closed session before this is discussed any further.

A motion was made by Walt Eccard seconded by Buddy Kelly to go into closed session to discuss certain legal matters with our Attorney.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

A motion was made by Walt Eccard seconded by Alan Lewis to resume regular session.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.  No action was taken during closed session.

A motion was made by Walt Eccard seconded by John Kinlaw to approve the final payment, in the amount of $15,500, to Stewart, Cooper & Newell for invoices due, reimbursables, etc. and this final payment encompasses all fees due and payable on the new central fire station.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

3. A motion was made by Buddy Kelly seconded by Alan Lewis to approve the quote from Graka Builders for renovations to the old Town Hall as well as amending the contract with Graka Builders to reflect the following:

SECTION A

For $26,000, this price does not include the removal of any hazardous materials or asbestos.  No electrical demolition or electrical work is included.  Includes only the work listed within Section A.  No permits.

a. To do the demolition of as listed:  remove walls, floor finishes, doors, frames, paneling, toilet fixtures, 12 x 12 ceiling tiles (furring strips to remain), saw cut concrete floor slabs for new toilet fixture layouts and one electrical run to central councils desk.

b. Patch concrete floors as required by demolition.

c. Framing for the new walls shown on proposed floor plan (wood 2 x 4 or 2 x 6 as required).

d. Plumbing rough in required for fixtures shown on proposed plan; new water closets (H.C. tank type), new wall hung sinks and one bar sink.  Hookup to existing hot water heater.

OPTION B

For $9,500 this price does not include painting.  It includes only the work listed in Section B.  No permits.

a. ½” sheet rock on all framed walls and existing walls where paneling is removed.  Tape and finish sheet rock ready for painting, ½” sheet rock ceilings taped and finished with acoustical spray on sheet rock ceilings.

b. R-30 insulation on above ceilings.

Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

4. A motion was made by John Kinlaw seconded by Alan Lewis to approve Resolution 08-04 Supporting the Establishment of a Passport Procurement Service in Brunswick County.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

5. Discussion regarding draft Sewer Reimbursement Agreement with Sea Wynde Plantation – It was the consensus of the Board to refer this to Engineer Bowman (work with Sea Wynde Plantation’s engineer as well) for review and recommend what would be involved in raising the 350,000 GPD to 500,000 GPD for Sea Wynde Plantation.  No action was taken at this time.  This item will be brought back before the Board at a future meeting.

6. A motion was made by John Kinlaw seconded by Alan Lewis to allow Fulford Heating & Air Conditioning to install a new HVAC system at the Police Department in the amount of $4,225.00 (lowest bid).  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

7. A motion was made by Buddy Kelly seconded by John Kinlaw to approve sidewalk construction and commitment of funds, approximately $21,460, to NCDOT for the Smith Avenue extension.  (FY 08/09 or 09/10).  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

8. A Motion was made by Buddy Kelly seconded by Walt Eccard to approve Resolution 08-05 A Resolution to the DOT Regarding Certain Dangerous Conditions Near the Intersection of State Road Highway 179 and Copas Road in the Town of Shallotte That Develop During Periods of Heavy rainfall and at Freezing Temperatures.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

9. Department Reports – The monthly departmental reports that were submitted have been attached as a permanent record of these minutes.

a. Public Works 

b. Police Department

c. Fire Department

d. Administrative – Administrator Sabiston presented the Board with the 2008/2009 Budget Schedule for the Town of Shallotte.  The Board was in agreement with the meeting dates that have been suggested and decided to advertise this schedule for two weeks in the Brunswick Beacon.  Everyone felt this was a good idea and would hopefully generate more public participation and attendance in our workshops.

10. FYI/Miscellaneous – Walt Eccard has talked with Allison Platt regarding the Town’s Vision Plan project and hopefully sometime around the first of April, we can schedule a luncheon with Ms. Platt to discuss what has been accomplished so far.  Mr. Eccard will certainly inform the Board once a date has been chosen.  Alan Lewis asked that we post our Pre-Agenda Meeting agendas on the Town’s web site.

11. Review Draft Regular Agenda for march 4, 2008

12. A motion was made by Larry Harrelson seconded by Alan Lewis to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  Motion carried 5 yes 0 no.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________________________

Town Clerk                                                    Date

